STATE OF VERMONT
OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL
789 Vermont National Guard Road
Colchester, Vermont 05446-3099

NGVT-TAG (2020-11) 17 June 2020

MEMORNADUM FOR Vermont National Guard Military Personnel Management Offices

SUBJECT: Modification of VTNG Joint Awards PAM 672-5, VVermont National Guard
Recruiting Ribbon (VTNG Policy #2020-11)

1. Reference: VTNG Joint Awards PAM 672-5, paragraph 2-23, Vermont National
Guard Recruiting Ribbon: PO 095-020, 01 October 2016

2. Purpose. To announce new implementation guidance for the Vermont National
Guard Recruiting Ribbon.

3. Background. The VTNG remains committed to recognizing its service members,
especially those who actively promote their service and show leadership by
encouraging others to join our ranks.

4. Effective the date of this memorandum, reference VTNG Joint Award PAM 672-5,
paragraph 2-33 and PO 095-020 paragraph 3(b) are modified as shown below. Note:
this change does not apply to any previously awarded Vermont National Guard
Recruiting Ribbons, however may be applied to accessions who joined after 01 OCT 19.

a. 2-23a(2) and PO 095-020 paragraph 3(b) as reads: “Awarded to Vermont National
Guard members who, during the course of their career, are personally and solely
responsible for obtaining four (4) accessions to the Vermont National Guard.

b. Is changed to read: “Awarded to Vermont National Guard members who, during
the course of their career, are personally and solely responsible for obtaining one (1)
accession to the Vermont National Guard.

5. This NGVT PAM change will be integrated in the next edition of the VTNG Joint
Awards PMA 672-5.



NGVT-TAG
SUBJECT: Modification of VITNG Joint Awards PAM 672-5, Vermont National Guard
Recruiting Ribbon (VTNG Policy #20-XX)

6. The point of contact is Dana J. Tourangeau, G1, 802 338-3130, or
dana.j.tourangeau.mil@mail.mil.

Brigadiér General
The Adjutant General



